

Rt Hon David Laws MP Minister of State for Schools

Sanctuary Buildings 20 Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Our ref: PPA2015/012325/CL097

Mrs Jane Davenport Hilldene Primary School Grange Road Romford RM3 7DU

26 January 2015

HILLDENE PRIMARY SCHOOL CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR DISADVANTAGED PUPIL RESULTS

Dear Mrs Davenport,

It gives me great pleasure to write to you and congratulate your school on the improvement in the key stage 2 results of your disadvantaged pupils since 2011.

Your results show that you have improved in terms of the progress and attainment achieved by your disadvantaged pupils since 2011, and that you are increasingly effective in educating your disadvantaged pupils. It is clear that you and your staff have provided your disadvantaged pupils with a good start in life and prepared them well for secondary school.

Although you narrowly missed qualifying for the pupil Premium Awards this year, I hope that you can build on your success through the summer 2015 results for disadvantaged pupils. If so, you may win a prize of £1,000 next year in the 2016 Awards. You may also be invited to apply to win up to £100,000. You can find out more about the awards at www.pupilpremiumawards.com.

I would like to congratulate your staff, governors, parents and pupils for their hard work and success, and thank you for your leadership in making such a difference to the future success of your pupils. Finally, I would also encourage you to share your achievements with other schools so that they can learn from your strengths and experience.

Yours sincerely,

David Laws MP